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19th July 2024 

Dear Parents, 

HEADTEACHER’S NEWSLETTER 

END OF YEAR REPORT  

School Values: Make a Difference Be Passionate about Learning Be Kind Be Respectful 

 

Children will take home their end of year reports today. It has been a joy to see the children develop academically 

and spiritually over the year. We are incredibly proud of what the children have achieved and we know that they 

will continue to let their light shine next year.  

PUPIL GROUPS AND SCHOOL COUNCIL NEWSLETTER 

School Values: Make a Difference Be Passionate about Learning Be Kind Be Respectful 

 

We have several pupil groups in school. Children in the pupil groups have been able to attend meetings, work on 

projects and develop their leadership skills. It has been wonderful to hear all of the many ideas they have. Thanks 

to the children who put themselves forward for these roles.  

Please take a read of our end of year newsletter and assembly power point for all of the pupil groups below. 

Pupil Groups End of Year Newsletter 2023-24.pdf (schoolspidSt Vincent's Catholic Primary School Trafford: Pupil 

Voice (stvincents.trafford.sch.uk)er.co.uk)  

 

https://spaces.schoolspider.co.uk/uploads/120/files/Pupil%20Groups%20End%20of%20Year%20Newsletter%202023-24.pdf
https://spaces.schoolspider.co.uk/uploads/120/files/Pupil%20Groups%20End%20of%20Year%20Newsletter%202023-24.pdf
https://spaces.schoolspider.co.uk/uploads/120/files/Pupil%20Groups%20End%20of%20Year%20Newsletter%202023-24.pdf
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SUMMER READING CHALLENGE 

School Values: Make a Difference Be Passionate about Learning Be Kind Be Respectful 

 

This year, The Reading Agency, in partnership with our local libraries have brought us yet another exciting reading 

challenge. This is where the children are encouraged to read books over the summer from the library. The theme 

this year is ‘Marvellous Makers’. For more information pop into any local library for a pack or alternatively follow 

the link https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/. We will look forward to see who has completed the challenge in 

September. All children who complete this challenge will receive a gold award from their new teacher. 

PTA TREAT  

School Values: Make a Difference Be Passionate about Learning Be Kind 

 

Yesterday, the ice cream van came to our school to give the children a delicious ice cream. Thank you to our PTA 

for funding this special treat. The children said it was the best day ever!  

ROYAL NATIONAL LIFEBOAT INSTITUTION 

School Values: Make a Difference Be Passionate about Learning Be Kind Be Respectful 

 

With the summer holiday approaching, we want to offer information on water safety. The RNLI website has lots of 

information on about water safety. Please follow the link to see a range of videos your family may find useful.  

https://rnli.org/youth-education/education-resources/videos/safe-near-the-water  

 

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
https://rnli.org/youth-education/education-resources/videos/safe-near-the-water
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ATTENDANCE  

School Values: Make a Difference Be Passionate about Learning Be Kind Be Respectful 

 

Please see below the attendance percentages for the last week.  

School will close for summer on Wednesday 24 July at the usual time, 3:25pm for juniors and 

3:30pm for infants. It is very important that all children remain in school for our last week of term.  

Please note the term dates for 2024-25.  

Class Attendance % Class Attendance % Class  Attendance % 

RLDo 99.33% 2AB 100% 4CG/RF 96.33% 

RLT 98.67% 2OW/CR 98% 5CL 92% 

RLDr 99.31% 3DM 98% 5LM 97% 

1AM 95.33% 3LH 98.39% 5DH 96.33% 

1MH 92.76% 3CN/JJ 98.71% 6NS 99.67% 

1CR 98.33% 4ML 96.33% 6SK/COK 98% 

2LDu 100% 4JK 98.33% 6DB 99.68% 

Overall percentage:    97.65% 
 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Mrs A Harrop  

Headteacher 

 

 

 

https://www.stvincents.trafford.sch.uk/uploads/120/files/DAT_Termdates_2024_2025(1).pdf

